
President’s Letter

Have a great 
memory about 

your days at 
GHHS? Please 
share with the 
extended Bob-

cat family! Email 
your story to 
GHHSAA@

hotmail.com. 
Send photos!

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 

the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N 
N E W S L E T T E R

Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School System

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

Thanks to each of you for your continuing support by sending in your annual 
dues and especially to the many LIFE members, listed in this issue, who continue 
to send additional money every year. Also, thank you to the many contributors to 
the Paws, Big Cats, Top Cat Clubs, Special Recognition, In Honor and In Memory.

Every year we lose great Alumni who have touched many of us in many ways. On 
April 29, we lost one of the best. James “Gunner”  Riley ‘59 was a past Alumni Presi-
dent, Alumni Treasurer, Brotherhood of Rooks Treasurer, friend and just a good 
guy. You didn’t have to say his whole name, just say Gunner and people knew 
who you meant. I asked him how he got Gunner, thinking maybe family name 

or he shot too many shots with his friends and he said his Dad called him that. When he was in first grade, 
there were 3 or 4 boys named “Jim” already in the class. The teacher asked if he had a nickname and Gunner 
was born. Gunner built this association. He was instrumental in setting up the Legacy Society and managed 
all the GHHSAA Accounts. He will be missed by his family, the GHHSAA and me. We really lost a treasure!

At the Grandview Memorial Day celebration, ground was broken on a $300,000+ addition to Memorial Park. 
Thank you to Tom Williams ’43 for most of these donations. The dedication is planned for Veterans’ Day on 
Nov. 11, 2018.

Please join me in welcoming Andy Baumann ’63 as our newest Board Member and Treasurer. When Gunner’s 
situation became known, Andy stepped up to fill some very big shoes.

Speaking of big shoes to fill, I’m looking forward to meeting the new GHHS Principal.

We welcomed 84 new alumni to our group when the GHHS Class of 2018, the 103rd graduating class, had 
their commencement on May 27.  

Please join us for the upcoming events on the calendar on page 4 of this newsletter.

You can contact GHHSAA at ghhsaa@hotmail.com or on our website www.grandviewheightsalumni.com or 
on Facebook “Grandview Heights High School Alumni Association.”

Do you Tweet? Stay connected to GHHS Alumni news on Twitter at www.twitter.com/alumniGHHS or            
@alumniGHHS.

Thank you to all alumni for sending anecdotes and updates about their lives. Thanks also to our editorial 
staff for putting all this information into this newsletter in beautiful form and getting me the praise. Without 
Teri Antolino Williams ’74, Molly Hammer Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds Babbitt ’87, the dedicated team with 
true Bobcat Spirit, we wouldn’t have this outstanding update! Thank you also to John Gloyd ’71 for doing 
such a great job as our webmaster.

Go Bobcats,

Tom Smith ‘63
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Ray Kent Brown ’42
Ray died on June 1, 2018, in 
Highland, Mich.  Ray was an MD 
and PhD.  His primary career 
was chairman of Biochemistry at 
Wayne State University School 
of Medicine.  He published more 
than 50 papers, primarily on the 
proteins of blood.

Patricia Sharp Brown ‘47
Pat passed away on Nov. 10, 
2017, in Portola Valley, Calif. 
After graduating Grandview, she 
attended Denison University and 
Ohio State, graduating in 1951. 
Pat lived a glamorous and adven-
turous life, including a successful 
modeling career in New York 
City, working with such fashion 
designers as Givenchy, Fath and 
Dior, traveling all over Europe to 
show their creations in their run-
way shows. She also appeared on 
the covers of several of France’s 
leading fashion magazines. 
In 1955, she met and married 
Robert “Andy” Brown. They were 
together for 61 years and had 
two daughters, Melissa & Sandra. 
Pat and Andy established a 
company called Relocation Con-
sultants with offices throughout 
California. They sold the business 
in 1980 and traveled the world. 
Alzheimer’s led to Pat’s passing at 
age 88. She was a wonderful wife, 
mother and grandmother.

Jack Lenhart ‘47
I loved my time at GHHS with 
so many great teachers, friends, 
assemblies, sports, Brotherhood 
of Rooks, talent shows, decorat-
ing the gym for dances, fighting 
the Civil War with General Bowers 
and Don Crawford at Valley Dale, 
YEA -  all good memories. I was 
a member of the US Army from 
1954-1956 and was stationed at 
Picatinny Arsenal, Dover, New 
Jersey, working in development 
of mines and demolition devices 
for the Army and Marines.  

Mary Clair Chidester Ackley ‘48
Chuck and I will celebrate our 
68th anniversary this year. My 
brother Bob Chidester ‘45 died. 
Tom and I will miss him dearly. 
Tom is in the First Community 
Church Village. Bob was such a 
lovely person, always staying in 
touch with each of us.

Beverly Cross Campbell ‘49 
and David Campbell ‘49

David passed away on May 19, 
in Excelsior, MN. He is survived 
by his wife, Beverly Cross ‘49,  
five children and nine grand-
children. He earned his PhD 
in Fine Arts at Ohio State and 
taught for a number of years 
before founding his own busi-
ness, and continuing to paint 
his whole life. I have learned 
so much these past 10 weeks, 
including how to really use my 
cell phone, drive on the free-
ways again, and what a blessed 
experience it is to accompany 
someone on their path to be-
ing spirit again!

Williams Hammond ‘49
Last year I downsized into a 
senior living complex which, 
to my surprise, I enjoy. I remain 
very busy making pottery 
and finishing up reports on 
an archeological excavation I 
directed. With kids, grandkids 
and lots of friends - despite 
emphysema and surgery on 
heart and hips - life is still good 
to me!

Janet Shere Julian ‘50
I have been a good person all 
my life. I met my husband by 
an arrangement of the Catholic 

Church. We’ve been married for 
65 years. I miss the wonderful 
First Community Church and Dr. 
Burkheart.

George A Rogers ’50
Our classmate Jim Millisor 
passed away on April 28. Jimmy 
and I started school together 
at Robert Louis Stevenson in 
1938, graduating from GHHS in 
1950 and OSU in 1954. He was 
very successful and rose to VP 
of Marketing and Sales at GTE. 
Kim, his wife of 62 years, passed 
away two years ago. Jimmy and 
I called each other on our birth-
days, a ritual we enjoyed right 
up to this past March. He was a 
good friend for 80 years.

Martha J. (Colaprete) Checcio  ‘51
Vito and I have eight grand-
children and one great grand-
daughter. We are in our 64th
year of marriage and enjoy be-
ing with our grandchildren and 
children here in Columbus and 
Florida. We enjoy the newsletter 
and hearing about our friends.

Kathryn KIT Hively Schmauch ‘51
William (Bill) Kern Motz ‘42 died 
April 4 in Los Angeles.  Bill was 
president of the Rooks, excelled 
on the football team.  He was 
a pilot in the US Navy during 
WWII and afterwards was a cap-
tain for TWA.  He was married to 
Janet Murray ‘43. She prede-
ceased him in December 2013.

Other GHHS alums in my family 
include my mother Helen Motz 
(Hively) ‘31 (d. 2008), the  sister 
of Joe Motz ‘38 (d.2006) and Bill 
and my brother Jonathan Hively 
‘68 who played tuba in the 
marching band and bagpipes. I 
enjoy pointing out to my GHHS 
grandchildren the pictures of 
these wonderful relatives in the 
high school hallway and my 
own picture.
 

Dave Rudy ‘52 

In my scrapbook I came across a 
Columbus Dispatch newspaper 
photo from 1952.  In those days, 
The Agonis Club (a service orga-
nization) sponsored an honors 
banquet for scholar-athletes 
chosen from each Central Ohio 
high school.  I represented 
Grandview in 1952. Others in-
cluded Ralph Gulielmi for 1951.  
At the banquet, I garnered some 
attention because my older 
twin brothers, Jack and Jim 
Rudy, shared the award from 
Grandview in 1948.  I was seated 
next to another award winner, 
Howard Cassady, from Central 
High School, a star running back 
in the city league. We chatted 
together. He asked me what my 
plans were for the next year and 
I said I would be studying En-
gineering at Ohio State (which 
I did until I transferred to Pre-
Med in my junior year). I asked 
Howard about his plans for col-
lege. “I’m going to Ohio State to 
play football.” Noting to myself 
that his dimensions were similar 
to mine - maybe a bit shorter, 
I thought sarcastically “Sure 
you will.” Just two years later, 
Howard “Hop-Along” Cassady 
was an All-American running 
back and finished the 1955 year 
as winner of the Heisman award 
under Woody Hayes on his first 
championship team. How often 
have I mused about that.  “Hop” 
was easy to talk to and very 
outgoing. The experience was a 
joy. I never fail to chuckle when 
I thumb through the scrapbook 
and remember my underestima-
tion when we met.

Robert Hoadley ‘54
My sister, Barbara Hoadley, 
shown in the photo, joined the 
Marine Corps in September 
1950. Thanks for a wonderful 
newsletter.

Roland Yearick ‘55
I’m taking a creative journey to 
Asheville, NC; Ottawa; Quebec 
City and Burlington, VT. I will be 
equipped with a sketchbook, 
journal and paint box. The Blue 
Ridge Parkway and Smoky 
Mountains have many hiking 
trails. Once a bobcat, always a 
bobcat!

Bill Clarke ‘57
My wife Betty Lucks Clarke ‘57 
passed away in April 2017. She 
was a wonderful lady and loved 
by all. She was always smiling 
and never had a bad thing to 
say about anyone. I was fortu-
nate to have her as my wife for 
58+ years.

Margaret (Shelton) Waltz ‘57
I moved back to Orange County, 
Calif., in 2017 to be with my 
children and grandchildren. I’m 
still missing Columbus, OH. It’s 
the best!!

Marsha Yaggi Drosos ‘59
Ann Riggs ’59  
passed away 
in March. Ann 
and I became 
friends our 
sophomore 
year of high 

school. We were together as 
much as possible. We had a vow 
to be together unless “Mr. Won-
derful” asked us out. We would 

double date and were brides-
maids in each other’s weddings. 
We always kept in contact when 
we were apart  and picked up 
where we left off. She was a 
good friend and I’ll miss her.

Cathy Penwell   ‘61
I’m still living and loving So-
noma, Calif., aka Wine Country. 
My brother Ivan lives around the 
corner and another brother Fritz 
is in Sante Fe, New York City and 
China.

Virginia Davis Arhelger ‘61
I’m looking forward to our 75th 
birthday reunion this Oct. 5-6.

From Mansfield News Journal  

In the Y Masters National Swimming Championships last April in 
Fort Lauderdale, which attracted 417 competitors, ages 18 to 90, Sid 
Hall took first in the 500 yard freestyle (8:25.78), second in the 200 
and 100 free and third in the 50 free. Eighty-three is the new 23. 

As an encore at this year’s U.S. Masters National Championships in 
Indianapolis, as part of a field of 2,378 swimmers, ages 18 to 95, he 
was first in the 200 free (3:01.05) and third in the 500, 100 and 50 
free. He bettered the times he posted in Florida in three of his four 
races. His 50 time in Indy (34.08) was his fastest in two years.

Hall swims for 60 to 75 minutes four to five times a week at the Y, his 
workouts ranging from 2,400 to 3,000 yards. He also does weight 
training twice a week.

“I guess when I started (Masters swimming) in 1991, I didn’t think 
about how long it might last,” said Hall, who still runs his own finan-
cial services business in Mansfield. “I thought, well, it’s a way I can 
stay in the shape and maybe encourage others. People get older 
and feel they can’t do something. Or, in my case, I’ve gone through 
several major surgeries, and you can come back. If I can encourage 
one person to have a better life, then my life is worthwhile.”

The two surgeons who performed his spinal surgery told him had 
he not been someone who exercises regularly, he would not have 
been a candidate, at his age, for the operation.

“There’s three things that keep me going,” said Hall, who also swims 
for a team called the O*H*I*O Masters (Old Hearts Inspire Others). “I 
want to keep my body going as best I can, I want to keep inspiring 
and improving, and I want to compete.” 

Good thing Hall is young and able to bounce back quickly from hav-
ing those two surgeries. 

In between surgeries last year, Hall managed to keep a streak alive. 
Since 1991, only one year has he not been ranked in the top 10 in 
his age group. He returned to the pool after his shoulder surgery in 
time to compete in the last sanctioned meet of the season.

He turned in three top 10 finishes. Streak intact.

Hall likes to joke that he “took a 37-year taper” when explaining his 
37-year layoff from swimming. He won a pair of state champion-
ships and was named a high school All-American at Grandview 
Heights, but he didn’t compete again until he was 55.

Hall and his wife of 58 years, Nancy, a native of Rochester, N.Y., 
moved to Mansfield in 1974 and raised two children.

Full article is available at https://www.mansfieldnewsjournal.com/
story/sports/2018/05/17/hes-unbelievable-pool-paragon-sid-hall-
reels-more-medals/614138002/ 

Pool paragon Sid Hall ‘53 reels in more medals
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Skunk Tie 
for the 
Rooks
This photo, submit-
ted by Jeanne Jones 
Holder ‘47, shows Al-
leyne Jones with her 
son Stan ‘51, wearing 
his Skunk tie as a 
pledge to the Rooks. 
Stan was a force to 
be reckoned with - a 
successful athlete, 
community mem-
ber, business leader 
and very involved 
alumnus. 

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Cat Mews

 Musical Musings
Submitted by Bob Nero ‘45

Lowell Riley, a popular choral director at First 
Community Church, started Vaud-Vilities in the 
early 1940s with Dr. Bob Murphy. Lowell became 
choral music teacher at both Grandview and 
Upper Arlington Schools at the same time. This 
high-energy talent didn’t just teach vocal music, 
he organized several choruses that performed at 
different levels, including a “varsity” chorus. He ar-
ranged the music that was sung bringing popular 
music, including show tunes, into the school. 
When Grandview and Arlington met at the end of 
the football season, the halftime show was Low-
ell’s combined Arlington-Grandview girl chorus singing Lowell’s adaptation of “You’ve got to be a football hero (to get along with the Grandview 
girls”). In 1946, the Grandview chorus appeared at the Palace Theater. Lowell would continue to direct the Tri-Village Vaude-Vilities for another 45 
years and include many Grandview girls in those productions. In 1992, a reunion was held to honor Lowell and the spirit of Vaude-Villities.

MCL Cafeteria in Kingsdale Shopping Center. 
Luncheons are held on the fourth Friday of every month, 

at 11:30 a.m., from January through October (no meetings in 
November or December due to the holidays). 

Enjoy seeing friends and hearing great stories with good food.

All GHHS alumni and friends are invited to join.  

Mark your
Calendar

Rook banquet and 
“Bucko” Open
Friday, Aug. 17

Alumni Weekend
Sept. 13-15

Homecoming 
Football Game

Oct. 5

Homecoming Dance
Oct. 6

Memorial Park Dedication
Nov. 11

Monthly GHHS 
Alumni Luncheon

Aug. 24
Kingsdale MCL Cafeteria 

(every 4th Friday)

 Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
with questions about any 

event. Bobcat Boosters First Meeting at Wyman Woods circa 1950 

Robbie Klink gave Joe Argan-
bright this photo. Robbie’s 
dad Ivan took this picture 
of the very first meeting of 
the Bobcat Boosters, held at 
Grandview Woods.

Starting left: Paul Norris, Ray 
Arganbright, Claud Jones, Jim 
Little, Ernie Biggs, Al Stanford

Back row: Dwight Welsh (capt 
with glasses), Lloyd Herd, 
Mayor AK Pierce and the next 
two are unknown. 

Can you help us identify the 
three we can’t place?

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

“Bobcat Duo”
“Bobcat Duo” leads 
the 1955 College 
All-Stars to a stunning 
victory over the 
Cleveland Browns
Contributed by Joe Arganbright ‘61 

Two 1951 GHHS graduates, 
Ralph Guglielmi and Tad Weed, 
led the 1955 College All-Stars 
to a stunning victory over the 
Cleveland Browns.

The All-Star game was played 
annually in Chicago in August, 
starting in 1934 and continuing 
until 1976. The game featured 
the defending NFL champion 
versus a select group of col-
lege all-stars. The defending 
champion that year was the 
vaunted Cleveland Browns, led 
by legendary coach Paul Brown. 
They had many all-pro players 
returning from their cham-
pionship season of 1954-55, 
including George Ratterman, 
Ed Modzelwski, Curly Morrison, 
Ray Renfro, Horace Gillom, Pete 

Brewster, Dante Lavelli, Walt 
Michaels, Lou Groza, Chuck Noll, 
Bob Gain, and Mike McCormack. 
The Browns won that year’s 
NFL Championship with a 9-2-1 
record.  In all the years this an-
nual All-Star game was played, 
the college all-stars only won six 
games, but none came close to 
comparing with the stunning 
upset of the Cleveland Browns 
in 1955.  For sure, the All-Stars 
were “loaded” with great play-
ers, All-Americans, etc., but two 
1951 Bobcats were destined to 
lead the college boys to victory.  
The College All-Stars beat the 
Browns by a score of 30-27.  
Ralph Guglielmi was named 
MVP of the game, playing the 
entire game at quarterback and 
completing 10 of 19 passes.  The 
runner-up MVP was Tad Weed, 
who kicked three field goals and 
every extra point.  

Ralph was fourth place in the 
Heisman Trophy race that year, 
playing all four years at Notre 
Dame. Tad was Ohio State’s pre-

mier field goal kicker for Woody 
Hayes. Paul Brown heaped 
praise on the all-stars, but none 
more than on Ralph and Tad. 
Ralph was selected in the first 
round of the NFL draft in 1955 
and spent seven years with 
the Washington Redskins. Tad 
was selected by the Pittsburgh 
Steelers and spent one year in 
the NFL. These two legends mad 
Grandview graduates proud and 
remain two of the most popular 
and famous athletes in GHHS 
history to date.

Ralph Guglielmi

Tad Weed

Sharon Clark Wheeler ‘61
Retired life is good. I am blessed 
with good health and enjoy 
tennis three times weekly. 
Travels to Atlanta; Washington, 
D.C.; Whistler, British Columbia; 
and North Carolina bring me 
great joy.  I’m looking forward to 
celebrating a birthday with my 
fellow 1961 classmates on Oct. 
5-6, 2018.
 
Luke Sternaker 2018  
I am humbled and honored to 
be part of the tradition of the 
Rooks.  My grandfather taught 
me so much about this amazing 
historical group. Can’t wait to 
get to know all of you.

Cat Mews Cont.
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We are pleased to announce 
the 2018 GHHSAA Scholarship 
recipients!  We are very proud of 
you all and your extraordinary 
accomplishments, and wish you 
great future success.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

2018 Scholarship Winners

James/Mary Lou Wright
Scholarship 

Micah Clark Moody
Next year, I will be studying 
Economics at the University 
of Chicago. I hope to apply a 
degree in the scientific and 
statistical analysis of economics 
to work in Public Policy, shap-
ing the economic incentives of 
public institutions to create just 
systems.
During high school, I’ve made 
a commitment to serve by 
mentoring 6th graders, serving 
breakfast at a soup kitchen, and 
organizing service projects. I 
combined all three experiences 
in a Service Learning class I 
founded this year. I’ve also 
sought out quirky activities with 
great people. Performing in the 
plays and musicals, building ro-
bots at robotics, competing with 
the quiz team, arguing in mock 
trials ― I enjoy it all. When there’s 
a meaningful project with won-
derful people, I’m there.

Jean Walters MacCluer 
Scholarship

Kirsten Lower
Some of my favorite activities 
at GHHS were soccer, band, sci-
ence club, student council, and 
being a camp counselor. Next 
year I hope to continue to be 
involved in many activities. I will 
attend The Ohio State Universi-
ty, where I will be studying food 
science. I am very thankful for 
this scholarship, as it will help 
me achieve my goals!

Carol Sue Herd Greenisen 
Scholarship

Jayla Coplan
This Fall, I will be a freshman at 
Xavier University studying Bio-
Medical Science. I have thrived 
at Grandview academically and 
socially. I enjoyed playing volley-
ball, basketball, and softball all 
four years of high school, where 
I also served as the captain on 

two of the three teams. I’m also 
thankful to be involved in cheer 
as well as many other clubs in 
our small community, including 
Yarn Club, Baking Club, Science 
Club, Art Club and many others. 
My junior year, I was inducted 
into the National Honor Society. 
Ever since attending school 
here, I have felt welcomed with 
open arms. I hope every student 
will feel loved here as much 
as I have. Therefore, I will feel 
extremely proud after moving 
on to college to know the small 
community I came from and 
how well the staff, as well as 
many others, influenced me and 
helped me be prepared for my 
future.

 
Neal  Scholarship

Kayleigh Grindley
After graduation, I will attend 
University of Cincinnati for a 
B.A. in Science and a minor in 
Political Science. I was involved 
in softball, marching/concert 
band, volleyball, and cheer 
throughout high school. When 
I’m not at school or on the 
field, you can find me running, 
snowboarding, or most likely—
rollerblading.

GHHSAA Scholarship in honor of  
Mr. Justus

Hannah Meyer
After high school, I plan on 
attending college to study sec-
ondary math education. I hope 
to one day work for Teach for 
America, and go to law school 
to help fight for the rights of 
others. I love working with 
and helping others, and being 
around dogs, friends and family.

GHHSAA Scholarship

Ben Kelley
I’ve been a member of the GHHS 
Soccer team and was captain in 
our run to the state semifinals. 
I also play on the Ultimate Fris-
bee team and am a member of 
the National Honor Society. I’ve 
been a Boy Scout since middle 
school and recently earned  my 
Eagle Scout rank.
I am currently undecided on 
where I will go to college, but 
I plan on attending a four-year 
university and majoring in 

biomedical engineering for the 
specific purpose of working 
with prosthetics.

 
GHHSAA Scholarship 

Jake Kelley
I will be attending the University 
of Rochester this fall majoring 
in biomedical engineering. I 
became an Eagle Scout this past 
fall after building a new walk-
way for the school. My hobbies 
include soccer, Ultimate Frisbee, 
chess, and board games. I am 
excited to leave home and 
experience life on my own, but 
I’ll miss the Grandview commu-
nity and everything that comes 
with it.

 
GHHSAA Scholarship 

Andrew Bergman
I have been a member of the 
varsity cross country team and 
swim team all four years of high 
school. I served as a captain 
for both sports my junior and 
senior years and went to state 
finals for both this year. My 
extracurricular activities include 
GHHS Key Club (president this 

 
GHHSAA Scholarship 

Matt York
I’m a senior at Grandview 
Heights High School and will 
attend University Of Cincinnati 
to study mechanical engineer-
ing. At Grandview, I was a varsity 
golfer for four years and also 
played tennis and basketball. 
I was in marching band, choir, 
Grandview Singers and school 
musicals. I’m also very interest-
ed in STEM and was a part of the 
FIRST Robotics program for 3 
years. Outside of our school, I’ve 
been very active in community 
service, including volunteer-
ing at the mulch sale, Ox Roast, 
Lego League tournaments, 
Mentoring and More, ICanBike, 
Dentistry From The Heart, and 
as a sixth-grade camp coun-
selor.

 
GHHSAA Scholarship 

Luke Sterneker
I participated in football, 
basketball and baseball at 
GHHS. I was also in the musical 
for three years, including the 
lead role in Shrek this year. I 

am a National Honor Society 
member. I volunteer my time 
to make this community a 
better place, including serving 
as a fourth-grade religious 
education teacher at Our Lady 
Of Victory. I plan to attend the 
University of Cincinnati to study 
marketing and management 
and join the COOP program. 
I will be a full-time student 
in Cincinnati but plan to be 
involved in many extracurricular 
activities.

Rooks Scholarship

Eli Hall
I am a senior at Grandview 
Heights High School and am 
still deciding on where I want to 
further my education. If I attend 
The Ohio State University, I am 
accepted into their honors pro-
gram. If I attend Ohio Wesleyan 
University, I was also accepted 
into their honors program and 
would continue my athletic ca-
reer by running track and cross 
country. I plan to major in pale-
ontology and earn my master’s 
degree. I’m president of GHHS 
Student Council and served as 
class president the previous 
three years. I played basketball, 
soccer, cross country, and track 
and also played trumpet in the 
marching band for four years. I 
love to be outdoors and enjoy 
visiting national parks, includ-
ing hiking in the Grand Canyon, 
Smoky Mountains and other 
places.

year), Grandview Singers for 
three years (section leader for 
two years), marching and con-
cert bands (including marching 
squad leader), cast member in 
the spring musical for four years 
and I helped found the Garden-
ing Club at Grandview, which 
grows and donates food to 
local food pantries, and teaches 
younger kids the importance of 
gardening in their daily lives. I 
attained the rank of Eagle Scout 
last year. I also run a “Joke of 
the Day” texting service with 
more than 150 subscribers. This 
Fall, I plan on attending Ohio 
Northern University to study 
civil engineering.

 
GHHSAA Scholarship 

Cameron Hunter
Throughout high school I par-
ticipated cross country, ultimate 
Frisbee and was the mascot for 
some football games. I will be 
attending Miami University to 
study Accounting.
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Contributing to the GHHSAA
You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

Top Cats Club
Janet Shere Julian ‘50

Big Cats Club
William Hammond ‘49
Charles Eichhorn ‘51
Bill Bonifield ‘59

NEW - Lifetime Membership
David Fink ‘61
Marcia Stauffer Harvey ‘65
Mary Daley Moore ‘74
Shirley Daley ‘80
Ash Reynolds Babbitt ‘87

Paws Club
Roma Blair ‘49
Martha Hagen Berlin ‘53
Ralph Pease ‘54
Roland Yearick ‘55
Mariann Prosser Price ‘64
Clifford Kemmerling ‘80

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 

regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to 
GHHSAA and mail to PO Box 
12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 
Funds are managed by The 
Columbus Foundation.

Deceased
Joan Neese Jackson ‘39
Ray Kent Brown ‘42
William “Bill” Motz ‘42
Bob Chidester ‘45
Pat Sharp Brown ‘47
Nancy Main Casteele ‘48
Dave Campbell ‘49
Robert Amicon ‘50
Jim Millisor ‘50
Kay Greenidge Lucas ‘51
Suzanne Lane Jessop ’51 (2015)
Bob Law ‘51
George Linn ‘52
Bob Taggart ‘52
Jim Noble ‘58
Gary Jones ‘59
Ann Riggs ‘59
James “Gunner” Riley ‘59
Celia Baker ‘63
Curtis Miller ‘65
Luwuan Rojahn ‘67
John Fitzpatrick ‘75
Jeno Apathy ‘74
Reno Camerucci IV ‘00
Shana Kmetz ‘03

Editor’s note: We send dues request 
letters to all alumni, just as we also 
send the newsletter. We hope you’ll 
give when you can. Donations and an-
nual dues newsletter subscriptions are 
much appreciated. We couldn’t do all 
we do without you. Thank you for your 
continued and generous support. 

In Memoriam
Bob Chidester ’45 by Mary Claire Chidester Ackley ‘48
All Rook Brothers by John Boardman ‘47
Jack Shere ‘48 by Janet Shere Julian ‘50
Bob Amicon ’50 by Dirken Voelker ‘50
Jim Millisor ’50 by George Rogers ‘50
George Linn ’52 by Tom Bogen ‘51
George Linn ‘52 by David Rudy ‘52
Deceased 1953 Classmates by Martha Hagen Berlin ‘53
Diane Baxter Johnson ‘53 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Lois Skeeles Blume ’54 by Virginia Cater Paul ‘54
Chuck Bonifield ’55 by Carol Ann Williamson Dickerson ‘55
Kay Creaglow Yearick ‘56 by Roland Yearick ‘55
Dole Baker ’57 by Margaret Shelton Waltz ‘57
Gunner Riley ’59 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Gunner Riley ’59  by Marianne Riley DeVictor ’57 and
   Garry DeVictor ‘55
Gunner Riley ’59 by Richard Black ‘59
Gunner Riley ’59  by Columbus State Community College
Sharon Stauffer Retz ‘59  by Marcia Stauffer Harvey ‘65
Susan Lewis Forster ’61 by Sharon Clark Wheeler ‘61
Amelia “Amy” Kunkler Fink ’62    by David Fink ‘61
Tom Harker ’62  by Mariann Prosser Price ‘64
Celia Baker ’63 by Mariann Prosser Price ‘64
Larry Jackman ’64 by Mariann Prosser Price ‘64
Robin Priday by Clifford Kemmerling ’80
Sara Huffman by Patrick Fleming ‘61
Jeno Apathy ‘74 by Teri ‘74 and Brad Williams ‘73 

Reunions
Class of 1978:
Friday, Sept. 14 Alumni 
Football Game, gathering at 
Knotty Pine, 1765 W. 3rd Ave.

Saturday, Sept. 15 
Woodland’s Backyard, 
668 Grandview Ave. 
3:00 - 9:00 pm. Free to attend, 
food sponsored by Marcus 
Szabo Sr.

Reach out to Lisa Hatfield or 
John Gillis if you are planning 
to attend.

Class of 1953
Friday, Sept.14 - Tour of GHHS 
before the Football Game

Saturday, Sept. 15 - Morning 
Tours of the Elementary and 
Middle Schools, followed by 
Luncheon - location TBD.

RSVP to Jane Davis Gladwin 
at Jearizona@aol.com or 
614-459-1393 if you are able 
to attend or not

Veterans added since the SPRING 2018 Issue
Raymond “Dusty” Baker ’39   USA  D
Gerald Wootton ’39                 USN  D
Roger Wootton ’43                  USAAC               
Jack Lenhart ’47                         USA
Barbara Hoadley ’47               USMC
Daniel F Lane ‘48                 USAF        
John Boardman ’48                 USN
William Hammond ’49             USAF
Robert Amicon ’50                      USA  D
Don Rice ’51                           USN
Bob Rockey ’59                           USN   (not USA)
John Bonar ’62                        USN
Gary Leach ’62                            USAF  (not USA) KIA
Dick DeStefano ’65                      USAF
Tom Elder ‘65                             USN
Rick Messerschmidt ’65          USAF
Bob Timmons ’65                       USN
Rick Wells ’65                               USAF  D
Tim Elder ’66 USMC
David Ristau ’68 USN
Jeffrey DeWeese ’73 USMC  (not USA)
Tom Frabott ’75 USN  (not USA)
Dennis Frabott ’80 USAF  (not USA)
Marty Shull ‘88 USMC

In Honor of
Mrs. Hazel Lambert    by Donna Sheets Romorini ‘65
Tom Palmer ’57   by Brad Palmer ‘86

Class of 1961
It is time to celebrate our 75th 
birthday, so let’s do it together 
on Oct. 5-6

Oct. 5 - Friday night gathering

Oct. 6 - Catered Dinner

Contact Sharon Clark Wheeler 
(44swheeler@gmail.com) or 
Penny Elliott Leese 
(pleese@socolo.net) for details 
and reservations.

Class of 1963
Celebrate our 55th Reunion 
during Alumni Weekend 
(Sept. 13-15) with a Ladies 
Luncheon, Golf, Football 
game, tour of schools, “Our 
Gang” breakfast and dinner at 
the GAC Saturday night.

Contact Tom Smith at 
bbrow34@columbus.rr.com 
for details or more information

Gunner Riley
Our past president and long-
time treasurer James “Gunner” 
Riley ‘59 passed away. He was a 
really good guy and quite the 
car enthusiast when it came 
to Mini Coopers. Here is his 
favorite car.

FACEBOOK
You’ll find lots more alumni 
news when you join us on 
Facebook at the official 
Grandview Heights Alumni 
Association page, 
https://www.facebook.com/
GHHSAA.

New! 
Tweet with us on Twitter
@alumnighhs

Corrections:

In the list of veterans in the last issue, Gary Leach is shown as 
USA (US Army).  He was a 1st Lieutenant in the USAF (US Air 
Force). He was the countermeasures officer on a B-52 out of 
Guam when the aircraft broke up on takeoff. The right wing spar 
snapped at the wing root and began to fold over the fuselage 
when the engines ignited the fuel spilling out of the “wet” wing.  
The aircraft had a full load of bombs and it all went up in a mas-
sive blast. Those poor men never had a chance. The aircraft was a 
B-52D and all D-model B-52s were grounded until the wing spar 
problem was solved. I found all this on an Air Force website.  - 
submitted by Tom Barnes ‘62

Editor’s note: Tom - Thank you for setting the record straight. 
Gary - Many thanks for your service and making the ultimate 
sacrifice. AIM HIGH!
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Cradle of Coaches
by Joe Arganbright ‘61 

You may have heard of the 
“Cradle of Coaches,” coined after 
the numerous football coaches 
who had ties with Miami Univer-
sity in Oxford, Ohio.  Most of the 
coaches were head coaches at 
Miami (some assistant coaches), 
but all of them went on to great 
fame as head football coaches 
at major college football pro-
grams. They include Earl Blake, 
Paul Brown, Woody Hayes, Weeb 
Eubank, Sid Gillman, Ara Par-
segham, Bo Schembeckler, and 
Jim Tressel.  Believe it or not, 
Grandview High School could 
equally qualify for the “Cradle 
of Coaches” in the high school 
arena, especially in Ohio.

  It would be hard for any other 
high school in Ohio to compare 
to the number and quality of 
GHHS football coaches who 
went on to greater heights - in 
larger high schools or colleges.  
Below are the GHHS football 
coaches who would be con-
sidered worthy of a “Cradle of 
Coaches” designation.    

 

I. Stanton Jones - 1919-1924

Coach Jones is considered the 
first football coach at GHHS. 
Although he left the coaching 
profession in 1924, he went 8-1 
that year and beat arch rival 
Bexley 53-0.  He set a high bar 
for all future football coaches to 
emulate.

 

C. V. Money - 1924-1926

After spending two successful 
seasons at Grandview, Coach 
Money took the head coach-
ing job at Hanover College in 
Indiana (taking with him Ralph 
Anderson).  He later became 
head football coach at Universi-
ty of Louisville,  Ferris University, 
and Northern Michigan.

 

Clemence Zwick - 1930-1934

Coach Zwick spent five very 
successful seasons at Grand-
view, and beat arch rival Upper 
Arlington 4 out of 5 years.  We 
were unable to find any history 
on him after he left Grandview.

 

Jim Scott - 1935-1938

Coach Scott spent four success-
ful seasons at Grandview.  In 
1936, he had Grandview’s first 
undefeated season, going 8-0-1 
and outscoring his opponents 
222-6 (8 shutouts).  He also had 
an 8-1 record during his four-
year tenure.  Like Coach Zwick, 
we were unable to find any his-
tory after he left Grandview.  

W.H.H. “Tippy” Dye - 1939-1940

Coach Dye led the team for 
the first-ever undefeated and 
untied record in GHHS history - 
9-0 in 1939.  He went to Brown 
University as an assistant in 
football, then to Ohio State as 
an assistant in both football and 
basketball programs. He served 
several years as head basketball 
coach at Ohio State University, 
then several outstanding sea-
sons as head basketball coach 
at University of Washington and 
athletic director at Nebraska 

and Northwestern University.

  

Charles Thackara - 1941 and 
1946-1947

Coach Thackara went 23-2-1 
during his three years at GHHS 
and defeated Upper Arlington 
two out of the three years he 
faced the evil Golden Bears. He 
went to Hamilton, Ohio, as a 
successful head football coach 
and later an administrator.

Pug Hood - 1942-1943

Coach Hood (not pictured) led 
two successful seasons before 
moving to South High School 
where he had a great record, 
retiring from South in 1954. 

Bill Doolittle - 1948

While Coach Doolittle spentonly 
one year at GHHS, he went on to 
become a legendary head foot-
ball coach at Western Michigan 
for 11 years (1964-1974). He was 
well known for the bow ties he 
wore everywhere, including on 
the sidelines.

Bill Hess - 1949

Coach Hess also spent only one 
year as head coach at GHHS but 
had an 8-0-1 record, tying the 
last game vs. Upper Arlington 
0-0. He went to Ohio Univer-
sity in 1958, where he was the 
head football coach for 20 years 
(1958-1977) and won many 
MAC championships and “coach 
of the year” awards.

Hugh Hindman - 1950-1952

After two years at GHHS, Coach 
Hindman left to become an 
assistant under Woody Hayes, 
before going to Ohio University 
to become assistant coach for 
Bill Hess at Ohio University. He 
became athletic director at Ohio 
State University for several years 
in the ‘70s, and was the person 
who had to fire Woody Hayes 
in 1978.

 

Robert Dudley - 1953-1954

After two years at Grandview, 
Coach Dudley went to Bowling 
Green State University to be-
come an assistant to Doyt Perry 
from 1955-1970.

 

Bob Duncan - Early to mid-1950s

An assistant football coach 
to several coaches and head 
baseball coach at GHHS, Coach 
Duncan left Grandview in 1957 
to become head football coach 
at South High school, enjoying 
a great deal of success. He then 
went on to Lakewood High 
School in Cleveland, winning 
several titles in a league which 
included many large high 
schools.

 

Robin Priday - 1955-1966

Coach Priday enjoyed a very 
successful 11-year career at 
Grandview, including a record 
9-0 first season that ended with 
beating Upper Arlington in a 
“standing room only” game 12-
0.  He had 51 wins overall and 
was one of the most popular 
coaches in Grandview history.  
He became principal of the 
junior high after he retired from 
coaching.

 

Rich Seils - 1970

Coach Seils only served one year 
as head coach at Grandview 
before leaving for an assistant 
football position at Defiance 
College. He then became the 
head football coach at Otter-
bein College for 10 successful 
seasons.  

 

Larry Larson - 1976-1982

This man is easily the most 
beloved coach, teacher, admin-
istrator in Grandview history. A 
highlight of his head football 
coaching tenure at Grandview 
would be his 1979 team, who 
went undefeated, going 9-0-
1. Coach Larson went on to 
become the Athletic director for 
many years and is known as Mr. 
High School Sports around the 
central Ohio area.

 

Bill Brown - 1983-1994

Coach Brown holds the distinc-
tion of being the “winningest 
coach” in the history of Grand-
view with 52 victories.  

Grandview/Bobcat Nation can 
look back with pride on all of 
these wonderful coaches who 
positively influenced many stu-
dent and student athletes over 
the decades. Thanks, Coaches!      

Special appreciation to the 
GHMCHS and Richard A. Perrine 
for this information. Further 
details can be found at http://
www.ghmchs.org/PDFs/GHHS-
Football.pdf
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The Fall edition of the GHHSAA Newsletter always includes a listing of current Life Members. About 700 graduates have contributed to the 
GHHSAA in this manner. Thank you to these members for supporting the GHHSAA with a Lifetime Membership. Please help us keep the list 
accurate. If you notice a name missing, a spelling correction needed, or any other update, please email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. Accuracy is 
important to us!

Please consider becoming a Lifetime Member of the GHHSAA. See the membership form on page 12.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Lifetime  Members

DOUG ECKERT  

LARRY LARSON 

ARTHUR SHEPARD 

DR ROBERT B. BURRELL 1934

HELEN GEREN PIERCE 1936

DAVID WEIMER 1937

LOUIS ARDIT 1938

CLYDE WILLIAMS 1938

CLOA JEANNE CASE ROSE 1939

DON L. VICKERY 1939

NANCY L. WARNER WHEAT 1939

BOB ARMSTRONG 1940

ROBERT N. FOSS 1940

GEORGE “JIM” HECOX 1940

PHYLLIS MORRISON WOLFE 1940

CONSTANCE ZELLER 

  HOLLINGSWORTH 1940

JANE BENADUM KAISER 1942

MARION DETWILER SCHACKNE 1942

GENEVIEVE FLORIO 

   MULHOLAND 1942

LOIS KIEVIT TOPE 1942

ELEANOR MYLER BOTKIN 1942

WILLIARD STETZELBERGER 1942

CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS 1942

JANE WERTZ EWALD 1942

BOB ANDREWS 1943

WILLIAM C MASSER 1943

BARBARA LEE MCVEY WRIGHT 1943

MOLLY RUGG GILES 1943

JEANETTE TARNEY THOUVENIN 1943

TOM WILLIAMS 1943

REV ROGER WOOTTON 1943

ED BELZ 1944

LOUIS FLORIO 1944

ART HERRMANN 1944

PAUL HUMMEL 1944

HAROLD JONES 1944

CAROLYN LEWIS KONOLD 1944

GLORIA WALL HARTWELL 1944

AL ANDREWS 1945

SHIRLEY ARTHUR HATCH 1945

MARGARET FEE SCHAFER 1945

ROBERT JOHNSON 1945

DON LEE 1945

BOB MCNABB 1945

DICK SEIPLE 1945

MARJORIE SHILLING 1945

ROBERT SKEELE 1945

NANCY YERGES COREY 1945

BILL ARTHUR 1946

TAMEA BARTHOLOMEW 

  SUTPHEN 1946

BOB CARTER 1946

WALLACE P. CASH 1946

HELEN FOETTINGER JOHNSON 1946

DON FULLER 1946

FRED HUNT 1946

HELEN LINDSEY BONNIE 1946

BILL OVERMYER 1946

JEAN WHITE ROBINSON 1946

MARIAN ANDREWS EDWARDS 1947

PAT BEHMER PREBLE 1947

JOHN BOARDMAN 1947

JOANN HEYWOOD HOGE 1947

DICK KEITZ 1947

JACK LENHART 1947

LIZ ROBINSON PETTIT 1947

LYLE SHOVER 1947

WILLIAM SLOCUM 1947

MARCIA THURNESS WEAVER 1947

DAWN VOELKER FALLEUR 1947

JOHN T. (JACK) BOYER 1948

JIM BROWN 1948

BARBARA COLLINS THOMPSON 1948

DAVID B. DUDLEY 1948

DIANA DUNN KUKOR 1948

RAYMOND O. FOSTER JR 1948

DIANA GONSER ARTHUR 1948

MARTHA HALE HARDESTY 1948

JEANNE JONES HOLDER 1948

NADYS LEWIS 1948

B. J. STEVENS HOWELL 1948

MARY ANDERSON DECESSNA 1949

WALTER EUGENE BOWERS 1949

NORMAN W. BROWN 1949

MIKE CONNOR 1949

JACKIE DAY CHERRY 1949

RICHARD COSIMO DEPASO 1949

DEE DI MENNA ROSATI 1949

DUANE L. FRASER 1949

FREDA HARRIS MACY 1949

ANN HART DUNN 1949

RICHARD R. LEONARD 1949

BOB MACY 1949

BARBARA MARTIN MOHNEY 1949

BARBARA SIEBOLD KOCH 1949

NANCY SNOOK SHAFFER 1949

JACKIE SOULE SHIFFLETTE 1949

NANCY STEVENS HART 1949

WILLIAM “TINK” TAYLOR 1949

NONA TOOPS RAINES 1949

PETER TROMBETTI 1949

ANNE TURLEY BRUICK 1949

JON CONNOR 1950

ALAN L. JONES 1950

BILL C. LAWRENCE 1950

ED LINSLEY 1950

ALICE NELSON 

  HANNON-TAYLOR 1950

PATRICIA RILEY LUTZ 1950

TERRY SMITH 1950

DON STEFFE 1950

DIRK VOELKER 1950

JOAN WESTLAKE SMITH 1950

DICK ABBRUZZESE 1951

FRED BEHMER 1951

TOM BOGEN 1951

PAT BOND JONES 1951

JOHN CLARK 1951

CHARLES EICHHORN 1951

JOAN HARDER SMITH 1951

DR TIMOTHY MOORE 1951

JACK MOORE 1951

JACK MYERS 1951

KEN PIERCE 1951

LOIS RAMSEY GOODELL 1951

DON RICE 1951

AL SHORT 1951

MARTHA STARKEY MCCORMICK 1951

SHIRLEY STEFFE STRAIT 1951

KAREN TITSCH BRIGHT 1951

JUDY VERNON PIERCE 1951

HELEN WELCKER SPOON 1951

KAY WILLIAMS 1951

DON ATHEARN 1952

BOB BIERLY 1952

PATSY BRUNER WILLIAMS 1952

DON CHRISTOPHER 1952

RICHARD DEPALMA 1952

ERIKA FOETTINGER CREEK 1952

DONNA FRANK REED 1952

CAROLYN “CONNIE” GRIFFIN 1952

ALLAN JACKSON 1952

STUART JONES 1952

JOANNA KNEPPER SLADE 1952

DIANE LEAMAN SONSTEGARD 1952

NANCY LEFAIVRE KENNEY 1952

RICHARD LONG 1952

CONNIE NESBITT BRODY 1952

SYLVIA REID DEVILLERS 1952

CAROLYN SANFORD VETTER 1952

JOAN SMITH KLITCH 1952

JOAN STEVENS RIGAL 1952

GERRY SUTTERFIELD 1952

PHYLISS ABBRUZZESE 

  BUCHANAN 1953

JANET BEERY OWERS 1953

CARMEN CREAMER WHITMAN 1953

CHUCK DAVIS 1953

JANE DAVIS GLADWIN 1953

NORMA EDLER MCGOVERN 1953

JEAN ELLICKSON 1953

BOB EWING 1953

SID HALL 1953

FRED HUFFORD 1953

ROBERTA LEECH SONTAG 1953

RICHARD OMOHUNDRO 1953

ALAN PIERCE 1953

MARION “POOCH” SANFORD 1953

LARRY TOOPS 1953

ELIZABETH WINTERS SWOPE 1953

RALPH W. “ANDY” ANDERSON 1954

RUTH ANN CRAIGHEAD MUIR 1954

LEN DOUGHERTY MCKINNON 1954

 

Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
$30.00  Life Membership $300.00 per individual
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
$50-99 Paws Club $100-499 Big Cats Club
$500 or more Top Cats Club $1000 + Special Recognition
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 
Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 

Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2018

Stay in Touch
Stay in touch with the GHHSAA:

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com

Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA

NOW on Twitter: @alumniGHHS

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 

http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/

New Trustee 
and treasurer
Andy Baumann ‘63 joins GHH-
SAA as our treasurer. He brings 
us a great level of experience, 
including serving as treasurer 
of the CPA club in high school. 
Andy enjoyed a 40+ year career 
in finance. We welcome his 
expertise and verve.

GHHSAA Board 
Members

Jim Anderson ‘72

Joe Arganbright ‘61

Andy Baumann ‘63

Steve Blake ‘68

Jennifer Rill Calli ‘04

Ron Cameron ‘64

Nick Cardi ‘65

Wally Cash ‘46

Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53

Jane Hess Harris ‘56

Ron Harris ‘56

Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73

Dianna Wooton Launer ‘74

Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70

Tim Murphy ‘65

Roger Rill ‘67

Tom Smith ‘63

Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67

Dow Voelker ‘80

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74
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DEBBIE DUNN GARDNER 1954

CHARLES GALBRAITH 1954

BOB HALL 1954

S. ALAN LEPHART 1954

ROBERT M. MACINTOSH 1954

ROBERT B. NELSON 1954

RALPH PEASE 1954

ART ROGERS 1954

NANCY SCOTT ATCHESON  1954

ROBERT SHARP 1954

JAMES SNOOK 1954

CAROLE TURNER HUMMEL 1954

JUDY WIESE HOLCOMB 1954

BOB ZIMMERMAN 1954

STEVE BENNETT 1955

JANE BIVENS 1955

CHUCK BONIFIELD 1955

BILL BROWN 1955

BEVERLY BURK NAGY 1955

DIANE CASKEY VAUGHAN 1955

DESIRE CHESTER-TWOMBLY 1955

JANE CONKLIN SETTERLIN 1955

BOB COONFARE 1955

JOHN DAVIS 1955

BILL FINK 1955

MIKE FLEMING 1955

LILLIAN LATHOUSE SMITH 1955

JACK LEECH 1955

JANICE LUSK BRANDER 1955

JOAN MOORE RUFFNER 1955

HELEN MORRISON DENTON 1955

BOB NOBLE 1955

CATHERINE PEACOCKE 1955

WARREN ROBERTS 1955

TED RUDY 1955

MARCIA SHEPARD MOCK 1955

ANN SMITH TRENT 1955

RON SPOHN 1955

RAY STEVENSON 1955

DICK SUTTERFIELD 1955

NANCY TURNER BACHMAN 1955

JEAN WALTERS MacCLUER 1955

CAROLYN WELCH 1955

RICK YEARICK 1955

RICHARD ANDERSON 1956

P.G. BISCIOTTI 1956

TIMOTHY J. BOYD 1956

LAURENCE D. CONNOR 1956

JACKIE COONS JONES 1956

CHARLES DUMBAUGH 1956

FRANK FAISTL 1956

RONALD D. HARRIS 1956

JANE HESS HARRIS 1956

JACKIE MASTERS ABBRUZZESE 1956

GRETCHEN MUSSMAN 

  SAENGER 1956

MARJORIE ROCCI SCHLOSS 1956

THOMAS H. SANDBERG 1956

THOMAS SELCK 1956

JUDY SHANNON HAAGER 1956

BOB STAFFORD 1956

BARBARA TEN RAA BRUNELL 1956

JERRI WILLIAMS LAWRENCE 1956

DAVID A. ZUHARS 1956

SALLY BEHMER MURRAY 1957

RITA BORGHESE BERNINGER 1957

RALPH BURSON 1957

BILL CHURRY 1957

LOWELL CLARK 1957

DONALD GRIMM 1957

CONNIE HAHN FITZGIBBON 1957

RICHARD HANKEISON 1957

ANDREW T. JONES 1957

THOMAS KEFFER 1957

JEAN KELCHNER HEINEMAN 1957

JEAN McQUILKIN CARFAGNO 1957

MARDELLE MILLER GRIMM 1957

JEAN MOORE WHITE 1957

CHARLES OSBORNE 1957

TOM PALMER 1957

SUZANNE SHERCK ZUHARS 1957

DOROTHY JOAN TANGEL 1957

JUDY WHIRRETT FINN 1957

DEANE ARGANBRIGHT 1958

AMY BAKER 1958

J.D. DICKERSON 1958

SALLY DIEHL KRISKA 1958

R KENT FULMER 1958

ALEX GAUDIERI 1958

LYNNE HALL BROWN 1958

CLAUDIA HAMILTON LAUER 1958

JAN OLAF JOHNSON 1958

LINDA JONES HOUCHARD 1958

JOHN HEINO KULL 1958

LARRY LEACH 1958

DAN LOWERY 1958

ANN MACHOVINA CORFMAN 1958

CYNTHIA MOORE MITCHELL 1958

MARCIA MURPHEY DIAMOND 1958

RUSSEL NICOLAYSEN TRACY 1958

NANCY OHNSMAN GLENN 1958

CRAIG PROSSER 1958

LINN RANEY 1958

TONY ROCCI 1958

LYNDA SABOE PAUL 1958

JIM SCHMIDT 1958

JUDY STUART 1958

JIM BEERY 1959

RICHARD BLACK 1959

BILL BOARDMAN 1959

BILL BONIFIELD 1959

SUZIE BUCHANAN CLEMENS 1959

ALLAN CLARK 1959

JAN ELLIOTT MCMILLAN 1959

JEFF FORSTER 1959

JIM HERD 1959

WARREN KLINK 1959

CHUCK MATTHEWS 1959

JERRY MCDANIEL 1959

JOANNE MURPHY DAVIS 1959

JERRY AND JUDY NEAL 1959

ROBERT L. NEWLAND 1959

JIM RAMALEY 1959

JANE RAMSEY WALTHER 1959

ANN RIGGS 1959

BOB ROCKEY 1959

BILL SEARS 1959

BOB TANGEL 1959

FRED TOWNS 1959

CHUCK TRACY 1959

MARSHA YAGGI DROSOS 1959

SUSIE YOERGER NEWLAND 1959

THOMAS F. ABBOTT 1960

DENNIS ANDERSON 1960

SHARON BROWN TANGEL 1960

DOROTHY COFFER PARKIN 1960

BARBARA DUMBAUGH BUDD 1960

SUSAN FRIES 1960

JACK HOLDEN 1960

BUTCH JOHNSON 1960

JUDY KELCHNER SHORTLE 1960

BARBARA LINDIG ADAMS 1960

DOUGLAS D. MCBEE 1960

VICKI MCNABB WHEELER 1960

BETTY PINSENSCHAUM 

  HATHAWAY 1960

JIM PLUNKETT 1960

ROGER B. WELSH 1960

WILLIAM WHEELER 1960

STEVE ABBOT 1961

DELORES ALBAN KESSLER 1961

JOHN ARGANBRIGHT 1961

GEORGE ARNOLD 1961

BILL BAKER 1961

SUSAN BECK HENDLEY 1961

TOM BROWNFIELD 1961

SHARON CLARK WHEELER 1961

PENNY ELLIOTT LEESE 1961

DAVID FINK 1961

BEN FORSTER 1961

BILL HARDING 1961

SUZANNE LATSHAW STEURY 1961

MARY ELLIN MACINTOSH 

  WEINBERG 1961

DAVID MUELLER 1961

PHYLLIS NORRIS ARGANBRIGHT 1961

PAT RANKIN 1961

TOM ROBERTS 1961

STEVE SEARS 1961

LYNN SHELTON BURCHFIELD 1961

GRETCHEN TANGEMAN 1961

JIM WHEELER 1961

BARBARA WHEELER HOYER 1961

THOMAS MALCOLM BARNES 1962

GARY FAULL BARNES 1962

JOHN BONAR 1962

KATHY BRUN JOHNSON 1962

BEVERLY COOPER IRSKENS 1962

LESLIE FAUTH WOODRUFF 1962

GAYLE FORSTER GRAHAM 1962

MARCIA ANN GRAY 1962

GERRY HUDSON 1962

CLAUDIA KEENER-GRESHLER 1962

TIM MCGUIRE 1962

SANDY MCKINNON MOORE 1962

STEVE NORRIS 1962

DAVE RESLEY 1962

DAVE WALTON 1962

RAMA BEATY BURNS 1963

BONNIE BROWN SMITH 1963

MARILYN CORNELL ALCALA 1963

FRED DOWDY 1963

JIM FAIS 1963

HARRIET GILL DAVIDSON 1963

CHARLEY HANDEL 1963

SUZIE HUTCHINSON 

  BERKHOUT 1963

LINDA McCALL IRELAND 1963

JOANNA McGINNIS DONEY 1963

BOB McINTYRE 1963

MARILYNN McLAIN GARNER 1963

MIKE McSWEENEY 1963

BOB PALMER 1963

CHUCK PENZONE 1963

CAROL ROAN TODD 1963

JON SCHMIDT 1963

PAT SELF 1963

JOHN W. STEINBERGER 1963

BILL STEVENSON 1963

SAMUEL “ED” STONE 1963

DON THROCKMORTON 1963

JEFF TODD 1963

NANCY ALESHIRE GIMPELSON 1964

RICK BELL 1964

CONNIE BLACK NAGLE 1964

JILL BOYD KUYPER 1964

RON CAMERON 1964

DONNA FERLITO STEVENSON 1964

BRIAN KUYPER 1964

KAY ELLEN MCGUIRE BIGGS 1964

RENEE ROGERS MARSHALL 1964

DEBORAH SCHMIDT 

  GUTZWILLER 1964

BILL SHORT 1964

MARY SKIDMORE HENRY 1964

JEANNIE SMATHERS WALTON 1964

DENYSE SMITH EVERETT 1964

MARY MARTHA WALBORN 

CHURCHMAN 1964

DOUG WELSH 1964

CECILIA WHEELER BUCKLEY 1964

DAVID WILLIAMS 1964

KATHY ANDERSON HOLDEN 1965

NICK CARDI 1965

ALAN DANIELS 1965

BOB DAVIS 1965

JACK DENNEY 1965

KAREN DEVOR LINN 1965

THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN 1965

VALERIE JAMES STILLS 1965

SHARYN LEWIS ADELMAN 1965

MARY MALLETT 1965

DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY 1965

BARB MCKINNON HANDEL 1965

TIMOTHY EDWARD MURPHY 1965

JAN PRIDAY SEITZ 1965

JOAN PRUSKI SOUTHWORTH 1965

LINDA PULLIAM SAYERS 1965

BARBARA RADEBAUGH 1965

TOM RAINES 1965

BARBARA SAYRE CORBETT 1965

DONNA SHEETS ROMORINI 1965

MARCIA STAUFFER HARVEY 1965

JULIE STEINBERGER WENTSLER 1965

CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR 1965

LINDA RENA WENTZEL BERTKE 1965

JAMES ALLEN WILEY 1965

ROGER ALBAN 1966

JEANNE BUTZ LEMMON 

  SKINNER 1966

RICHARD DAVIS 1966

WILLIAM DAVIS 1966

GARY ESSIG 1966

ISOBEL LOW SHERWOOD 1966

ED MALOWNEY 1966

MARK MCDEVITT 1966

JEFFREY OTT 1966

ROBIN ROBINE 1966

BILL TREMAINE 1966

CHRIS ALBRECHT 1967

MICHAEL ALESHIRE 1967

BILL FAUTH 1967

BECKY HOLDEN PRINCE 1967

DEBBI LATSHAW STELLER 1967

SANDRA JEAN LEWIS 1967

PATTY LITTLE WILLEY 1967

DEANA MARLAND DILLON 1967

ROGER RILL 1967

SHEILA SCHREICK MILLIGAN 1967

MICHAEL ANTHONY SIBIO 1967

BOB VAN SICKLE 1967

BILL ALBANESE 1968

TOM CAVANAUGH 1968

STEVE GATSCH 1968

HASTEDT 1968

DIANE HOEHL PAULEY 1968

GEORGIA HUDSON SMITH 1968

JOE KURELIC 1968

ANITA MARIE MARTINA 1968

RICHARD MILLER 1968

JOANNE NARDONE MILLER 1968

SUSI WASHAM WITTEN 1968

KAREN WILLIAMS HASTEDT 1968

BILL BALLARD 1969

JANE BARNETT POWELL 1969

BOB BOYCE 1969

MIKE FUNK 1969

TED INGRAHAM 1969

JEFF JOHNS 1969

KIM KELLER 1969

ANNE KULL MCCOY 1969

CAROL MALOWNEY AKERS 1969

JOHN PROCARIO 1969

ROSEMARY PRUSKI SHERARD 1969

GARY RICHARDSON 1969

LINDA SCHMIDT NOLAN 1969

DEBBIE SHAW MACHOVINA 1969

JAMES M WRIGHT 1969

JOHN WUICHET 1969

DEZSO APATHY JR 1970

SHELLEY CLARK LOVEGROVE 1970

B. KAYE DEWILDE BECKNER 1970

SALLY DIEHL CLUTTER 1970

AMITY FITCH EDWARDS 1970

JOHN FRANKLIN GILL 1970

CHRISTOPHER LANDES 1970

DIANNE ROTERING STICKEL 1970

ANDREW P. TODD 1970

ANN BROWNING SHAW 1971

JUDY DAVIS DIPIETRO 1971

JERI DIEHL CUSACK 1971

KIM KOCH TOUSSANT 1971

BRIAN LEVERS 1971

JIM STEVENS 1971

MARDY HANLON STOLTE 1972

NAN HILL HAYNES 1972

JOHN ROGERS 1972

KRISTIN DIEHL LOMONACO 1973

BRAD WILLIAMS 1973

TERI ANTOLINO WILLIAMS 1974

CHUCK BAHLINGER 1974

DAVID BEAL 1974

MARY DALEY MOORE 1974

TOM DAVIS 1974

KAREN DUDLEY NEVERGALL 1974

PAM HINSON WELLER 1974

DONNA JAHN THOMAS 1974

JULIA ROUT SMETZER 1974

LYNN WINTERS LAUDERBACK 1974

TERRY KOCH 1975

LISA ANTOLINO 1976

CRAIG BERLIN 1976

CYNTHIA FERLITO VAUGHAN 1976

RONA ADAMS-BRODY 1977

JEFF GEBHART 1977

BARBARA JAYNES 

  ROHRBACKER 1977

CHRISTINE WANDEL CASAVANT 1977

CURT BERLIN 1979

RICHARD JAYNES 1979

SHIRLEY DALEY 1980

COURTNEY JOHNS 1980

LARRY KUHN 1980

CRAIG TOVELL 1980

LAUREN JANUSZ COX 1981

JAMES LONG 1981

THERESA REILLY KRYSTOFIK 1981

JAMES TYZNIK 1981

LINDA LEVIS VOLKOVITSCH 1982

JOHN THOMAS REED 1982

JENNIFER KLITCH 1983

LAURA KRISKA 1983

KAREN MORRIS WARBURTON 1983

BRET SINCLAIR 1983

TERESA BONAVENTURA JOHNS 1984

HEIDI HARRIS VARNER 1984

CATHERINE HUGHES 

  DONATELLI 1984

MIGUEL “MIKEY” PEREZ 1984

BRIAN SAMMONS 1984

CARA RUTH TUCKER 1984

JOHN JOSEPH ANTOLINO 1985

KATHY KOCH 1985

PATRICK JON MURLEY 1985

BRIDGET QUINN TYZNIK 1985

JEFFREY ERIC BAUMANN 1986

LORI EDWARDS SCULLY 1986

BRADLEY PALMER 1986

AISLING REYNOLDS BABBITT 1987

JOSEPH WILSON 1987

RICHARD PALMER 1988

MIKE MILLER 1990

AARON SNYDER 1990

MICHAEL WHITE 1993

DEREK BECKER 1994

MARK HARRIS 1994

BART SNAPP 1996

CARA WHITE 1996

ROBERT BECKER 1997

ANDY JAMES 1997

JOSHUA CORSO 1998

RACHEL BROWN KACMAR 2000

KRIS MEHLING LUIKART 2000

SELBY GAGE ROUCH 2012

BENJAMIN MATHES 2012

OLIVER ROUCH 2012

MAUREEN FLANAGAN 2013

MADELEINE VARNER 2013

PATRICK McHUGH 2014

MEREDITH COX 2015

MEGAN McCAULEY 2015

RYAN McHUGH 2015

GRANT VARNER 2015

JOSEPH McCAULEY 2017

LEARIN McHUGH 2017

ALI RIGGS  2017

GRETCHEN VARNER 2017

Newsletter 
Guidelines

This newsletter is published 

by the GHHSAA three times 

per year – Fall, Winter and 

Spring. Submit articles, 

news, reunion plans, and 

pictures to GHHSAA@hot-

mail.com. The GHHSAA staff 

reserves the right to edit 

any submissions for content 

timeliness, appropriateness, 

grammar, clarity, and space 

considerations.

Deadline for the Fall Edition 

is December 1, 2018. 
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Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

Tell us your story about Mrs. Pope
Mrs Pope picked up and delivered children to Kindergarten. Did she pick you up? 
What do you remember about this valuable service she provided to your parents? 

GHHSAA NEWS
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Teri Antolino Williams ‘74
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Aisling Reynolds Babbitt ‘87
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Molly Hammer Tanner ’82
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